
OKEECHOBEE COUNTY SCHOOL BOARD POLICIES 
 

In accordance with the Administrative Procedures Act, Chapter 120, Florida Statutes, notice is hereby given that the 
Okeechobee County School Board will consider amendment or adoption of the School Board policies and/or textbooks 

listed below at their meeting on Tuesday, July 14, 2020, at 6:00 p.m., in Room 303 of the School Board Administrative 

Office at 700 S.W. 2nd Avenue, Okeechobee.  Copies of the proposed amendments are available in the 
Superintendent's Office, Room 307, 700 S.W. 2nd Avenue, Okeechobee. 
 

 

 
 

 

Amendment of Code of Student Conduct Board Policy 5.40 Student Control 
 

I. This policy includes the Code of Student Conduct. 
II. The proposed amendment includes: Board Approved School Safety Proclamation, Revision of Resource List 

for Staff, Parents or Students Needing Assistance, Definition of Principal Discretion, Prioritizing Correct 
Contact Information in Skyward for School Staff and Parent/Guardian, Communication for Parents with 

Student(s) Concerns “Who to Call”, First Time Offender Program, Sexual Harassment (New Legislation 

Effective August 2020) and School Response to the New Legislation, SESIR Codes, Local Codes and Action 
Codes, Definition of Progressive Discipline, SESIR Notations Added to Discipline Matrix, Trespassing Added to 

Discipline Matrix, Updated Matrix of Offense Codes, Consequences, and SESIR Reporting (Previous Language 
Reformatted for Organizational Purposes). 

III. Legal authority for this policy is F.S. 1001.41, 1001.42.  Laws implemented are F.S. 120.57(1), 1001.43, 
1002.20, 1003.04, 1003.21, 1003.31, 1003.32, 1006.07, 1006.08, 1006.09, 1006.10, 1006.13; State Board of 

Education Rules 6A-1.0404. 

IV. This policy amendment will not affect individuals from an economic standpoint. 
 

 
Textbook Adoption 

 

The School Board of Okeechobee County will consider adoption of textbooks for Introduction to 

Anatomy and Physiology and Building Construction 1-5.  Copies of the textbooks proposed for adoption 

may be viewed in the office of the Assistant Superintendent for Instructional Services or by going to 

okee.k12.fl.us and clicking on the appropriate link.  Public input is invited. 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 



 
 


